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General Description

On April 1, 1999, in decision D-99-04-24, the California Public Utilities Commission
approved an overlay for the 510 NPA and NANPA assigned the new 341 NPA (see PL-
190). On December 16, 1999, in decision D-99-12-051, the CPUC indefinitely suspended
the overlay (see PL-206). The 510 NPA however has been held in rationing by the CPUC
and NANPA has kept it in jeopardy status.

On September 20, 2010, the CPUC eliminated the rationing for the 510 NPA thus
allowing NANPA to rescind the jeopardy condition. Therefore, with the CPUC’s May 3,
2007 decision (D-07-05-011) which determined that all previously filed requests for area
code relief that remain pending are dismissed as moot, NANPA publishes this planning
letter to reflect the NPA relief project for the 510 NPA as dismissed.

NANPA will retain the 341 NPA as the reserved future NPA for the 510 area code unless
otherwise specified by the CPUC. When NANPA determines the 510 NPA is in need of
area code relief a new project will be initiated and a new application for relief will be
submitted to the CPUC.

General Information

The information in this planning letter reflects detailed information about NPA relief
activities. The information has been derived from commission orders and from industry
implementation decisions. The implementation of the plan described in this letter is the
responsibility of individual service providers, and NANPA does not guarantee that the
activities and plans will occur exactly as described herein.

Contact Information

General questions regarding the relief of the 510 NPA overlay should be directed to Joe
Cocke, Senior NPA Relief Planner NANPA, on 805-520-1945. Questions of a technical
nature should be directed to the NPA coordinator of the appropriate service provider.



